lst. Lieut. Wm. F. Krickhan, Jr., Chief, Athletic Branch, Camp Crowder, Missouri.

Dear Lieutenant Krickhan:

Dr. Allen has received your letter of the 16th, which I am acknowledging in his absence. He is at present at Lincoln, Nebraska, attending a Regional Institute of Physical Fitness Programs, and will be back in the office Monday.

We have secured from the railroad company an estimate of fare for the basketball team to Camp Crowder, which with the meals for the members of the party, would amount to nearly \$150.00. In addition, there is always expense for taxi. And I have not included hotel expense in the above amount.

Dr. Allen will write you next week, but I believe you can see that \$125.00 would hardly cover the expenses of the team to Camp Crowder. The team would not be permitted to make the trip, of course, unless all expenses were paid. It was Dr. Allen's notion that the game in Kansas City on January 16th would net sufficient proceeds so that you would have no difficulty in taking care of the expenses of the game at Camp Crowder.

I am sure you may expect to hear from Dr. Allen next week.

Sincerely yours,

Secretary, Department of Physical Education.